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Comments for Public Posting: “I support the Draft #3 of the Housing Element/CHIP Ordinance,
as presented by the Planning Department, without Exhibit D
“options” that would open up single-family neighborhoods to
rezoning. The Planning Department in its report clearly states that
they have found enough zoning in other areas to meet the State’s
mandate for housing without the need to rezone our single-family
areas.”
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I fully support increasing density allowances across the city,
including Shadow Hills. Shadow Hills is one of the few
neighborhoods within just a few miles of job centers, including
the Burbank studios and Burbank airport, where we should be
building more housing to address the issues of long commutes and
the decades of failing to build an appropriate number of residential
units to house our population. I urge the council to reject the
NIMBY-esque comments of the entitled homeowners who are
depriving our city of sorely needed new housing stock and allow
for greater densities throughout Los Angeles.



